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We see a great need for the pastors and church leaders to focus on discipling men as the first priority need ahead of any ministries currently underway in their congregation. Discipling men, we believe is a forgotten need.
We applaud and thank Reynoldsburg UMC men for hosting the Christian Men’s Network presentation of “The Heart of a Champion Gathering of Men” with Paul Cole and Armstrong Chapel UMC, Cincinnati, men for hosting  “Play For an Undefeated Coach, the Secret to Winning Life” Super Charge 2016 A Conference for Men Building Faith. These types of conferences are needed annually to encourage men and supplement what local congregations’ are offering men.
We ask everyone to support Man In The Mirror, Area Directors and highly recommend Man In The Mirror as an excellent resource for discipling men materials. See http://www.maninthemirror.org/ . We highly recommend an annual district men’s conference be developed in each district. If you need mentoring on how to do this please contact us.
We recommend this short video on how one Illinois pastor focused her church's leadership team in encouraging men to attend and thereby entire families were led to attend worship and beyond. See the video here  http://vimeo.com/churchformen/amazinggrace What would your church and community be like if there were 50 men, Holy Spirit led, and passionate about their faith and making disciples of Jesus Christ in your congregation?
We recommend every man’s discipleship leader follow the ideas presented in the book “No Man Left Behind” by Morley, Delk, & Clemmer. This book includes many proven processes for discipling men.
We are requesting The Methodist Theological School in Ohio and United Theological Seminary offer their divinity students the course entitled “Understanding Men’s Ministry” available from the General Commission on United Methodist Men. See http://www.gcumm.org/   Understanding Men's Ministry brochure (PDF) The United Methodist General Board of Discipleship is a partner in this curriculum.
We are in the process of developing a Conference-wide United Methodist men network to support men’s ministry leaders who are intentionally making disciples by not leaving any man behind. We recommend publicity of any men’s event be submitted for possible posting on the West Ohio Conference United Methodist Men’s web site http://www.gcumm.org/groups/wocumm 
We thank you for your continued support of donating new & used Christian materials to Love Packages, http://lovepackages.org/, new in 2016 is the collection of empty pill bottles for Matthew 25: Ministries  http://m25m.org/  in Cincinnati;  thank you for continued donations of food and annual potato donations at Lakeside to help feed the hungry. Thank you for supporting Society of St. Andrew. See http://www.umcmission.org/Give-to-Mission/Search-for-Projects/Projects/801600 
We are looking forward to see what God has planned for all of us in the years ahead.
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